
 

Memorandum  
Planning & Development Services Division 

 
To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 

From:  John Boyer, Senior Planner 

Date:  March 21, 2013 

RE:  T.S.P. 42-2013 T-Mobile (471 N. Woods Mill Road):  A request to obtain approval to amend 
a Telecommunications Siting Permit to accommodate nine (9) additional antennas as well 
as associated new ground equipment on an existing monopole tower within the “NU” Non-
Urban District of land located interior to the Parkway Central School District lot west of N. 
Woods Mill Rd. north of the intersection of Ladue Rd. 

 
Summary 
Aaron Adelman (applicant) has submitted a request for a Telecommunications Siting Permit (TSP) for the 
above referenced property.  The proposed TSP is to accommodate nine (9) new antennas as well as 
associated ground equipment on an existing 115 foot tall monopole tower.  The antennas are planned to 
be located on an existing antenna platform of the tower located 90 feet above the surrounding grade.  No 
antennas are planned for removal with this application (only additions).  The additional ground equipment 
will be installed within the existing fenced enclosure around the tower (see below aerial photos for 
location maps). 
 

 

History 
The tower was originally approved by the City of Chesterfield in August of 1997 as a 115 foot tall monopole 
tower.  Subsequent amendments to this tower occurred with the following applications (along with 
description of work); 

 T.S.P. 01-2008 
o Three (3) antennas added with new mount/antenna support and ground equipment. 

 T.S.P. 10-2009 
o Remove and replace three (3) antennas to existing mount/antenna support. 

 T.S.P. 14-2009 
o Three (3) antennas added to existing mount/antenna support and ground equipment. 

 T.S.P. 22-2010 

III. D. 



o Add three (3) new antennas as well as ground equipment. 

 T.S.P. 28-2011 
o Add three (3) new antennas to an existing mount/antenna support. 

 
 

Discussion 
City Code requires that ground equipment be fenced 
to mitigate unauthorized access.  The existing 
ground equipment is fenced and additionally 
screened from adjacent properties by existing heavy 
vegetation/landscaping surrounding the site (see 
existing site photo and aerial photo above). 
 
City of Chesterfield Ordinance #2391, which governs 
telecommunications and facilities siting, permits 
applications for equipment upgrades to be 
submitted for sites that currently hold a 
Telecommunications Siting Permit (TSP) without the 
need for a public hearing.  Staff has reviewed the 

request by T-Mobile and has determined that the proposed co-location and addition of nine (9) antennas as 
well as new ground equipment to an existing and permitted site may amend the existing permit without 
the need for a public hearing. 
 
Attached please find a copy of the statement of intent, construction plans, and site plan. 
 
Respectfully submitted,        

  
 
   
 
 

John Boyer        
Senior Planner 

 
cc. Aimee Nassif, Planning & Development Services Director  
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